Alaska Pharmacists Association

February 1, 2011

Representative Bob Herron
Alaska State House State Capitol Room 411
Juneau, AK 99801

RE: Support for HB 78
Alaska Health Care Professions Loan Repayment & Incentive Program

Because the health care workforce shortage in Alaska is reducing health care access for our state’s
residents, putting Alaskans in jeopardy, the Alaska Pharmacists Association strongly supports the concept
of a state-sponsored loan repayment and incentive program to allow Alaska to compete with the lower 48
in recruitment of providers from a limited and shrinking national pool.

“The Mission of the Alaska Pharmacists Association is to preserve, promote and lead the profession of
pharmacy in Alaska.”

With alarming and rising vacancy rates, Alaska is posed for a crisis without intervention. Alaska is one of
only six states without a state-sponsored support-for-service program such as a loan repayment and
incentive program and is losing ground. The competition for recruitment of providers is very difficult.
Currently only 2% of medical students nationally are choosing the primary care field; more than 90
pharmacists vacancies exist in Alaska; many communities have inadequate access to dentists; physician
assistants and nurse practitioners are increasingly difficult to recruit; nurses, dental hygienists,
psychologists, LCSWs (licensed, clinical social workers), and physical therapists are all in short supply in
Alaska.

Based on statistics provided by Laura Miller, PhD, Senior Economist with the National Association
of Chain Drug Stores, the national average of community pharmacists per 10,000 people is 5.36.
For Alaska, the figure is 3.35. To get to the national average, Alaska would need an additional 137
pharmacists. The average number of people per community retail pharmacy is about 5,300
nationally, and in Alaska it is 8,900. Even if you add in the 15 Indian Health Service (IHS)
pharmacies, Alaska’s pharmacies average about 7,500 people, much higher than the national
average.

The Health Care Professions Loan Repayment & Incentive Program proposal brings to the table an
important part of the solution to the workforce shortage Alaska faces. The proposal was developed after
careful review of national studies of best practices for workforce recruitment and retention and input from
stakeholders statewide, including consideration of factors unique to Alaska. More cost-efficient and
results-producing than other methods, loan repayment and incentives have been shown to effectively help
alleviate shortage problems in other states. The proposed program designed for Alaska will provide much
needed relief for our state.

Respectfully,

Nancy O. Davis
Executive Director

E-mail: akphrmev@alaska.net
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